Road Committee Meeting Minutes Thursday Nov. 5, 2020 Liberty Hall, North Glastonbury

Committee members present - all via phone: John Carp (NG Chair), Gerald Dubiel, Claudette Dirkers

Committee members absent: Richard Johnson

Guest phone-ins: None Landowners present: None

Meeting called to order by John at 7:10 pm

- 1. Review of North and South fall maintenance work: Standish was fortunate to get the majority of work in spite of being 6 weeks behind schedule. This was due to continuing good weather. All agreed work was completed in satisfactory manner except for potholes that developed on Capricorn and Hercules, since the bids were given six weeks ago. These more than likely won't be addressed until next spring.
- 2. Chipsealing plan for North asphalt roads review progress: Sirius easement status: Claudette reported she drafted a letter that was approved at the October 12th BoD meeting and submitted to CUT by the Board. No response to this time.
- 3. Greg Sheldon had not completed any maintenance work due to illness at time of meeting. However, subsequent to this Road Committee meeting, he has installed the six T-posts to mark the drainage ditch on Pisces on Sat. Nov. 6. John had purchased T-posts, asphalt for cold patch repair and bailing wire for snow fence repair. John will install reflectors on T-posts, once he can procure them from Richard Johnson.
- 4. Review Standish snowplowing contract: John reviewed contract with Standish. He will not raise rates. The same contract will be submitted with new dates. John recommended to let the contract for just one year instead of two in case any changes develop with the Standish company. All agreed. Also, to be added to the new contract will be the new snow depth of 3" instead of 2" as a marker to start plowing the NG paved road. This was approved by RC and Board two years ago, but was not put in contract. Standish is aware of this stipulation to plow at the new depth. John will submit amended contract to the RC for pre-approval prior to the final Board vote.
- 5. List Glastonbury private snowplow contractors: Three contractors are currently listed on the GLA website; Claudette recommended the listing getting a higher profile on the site. John to contact two more potential private snowplowers.
- 6. Boulders and van on Mercury Lane cul-de-sac: Gerald to draft letter to owner requesting them to remove the van and boulders from the cul-de-sac because they impede the designated turnaround area for emergency vehicles and also impede safe snowplowing.

John Carp

Meeting adjourned 8:00 pm. Next meeting Thursday Dec. 3

Editor: Claudette Dirkers